Maude Burke SCC Meeting – May 14th – 12pm to 12:50pm

In attendance – Jill Gendall, Brandi Moskal, Candace Kaminski, Lisa Brady and Erin Wiseman

With regrets – Carey Nicholson, Tekla Kadachuk and Randy Steciuk

Meeting started at 12:06pm

1. Welcome

- 2. **Principal's Update** Jill read on behalf of Randy. Big jump in Grade 3 reading levels from November to March. Able to do more with Alison Beecher as the Literacy Coach. (refer to the chart on page 2)
 - In Math smaller targets have been set as opposed to setting larger goals for the kids to reach. (refer to the chart on page 2)
 - Feed All Four There was quite a large jump in regards to anxiety. (refer to the chart on page 3) What are the needs, what can we do to meet them better. Globalization and Social Media now play a huge part in kids' lives. Teach the kids that "It's hard but you can handle it", teach them resilience's and different abilities to cope with different issues.
 - Jill spoke about the "Big Life Journal" Includes topics like, Dreaming Big, Being Persistent, Be Mindful etc. Lots of useful material, 200 plus pages. Perhaps we can us some of the martials? Journaling different ways to get feelings out. Lots of parent help sheets are in the material. Should we have someone come in and speak about Growth Mindset? Make a plan to use the \$1300 for a parent engagement program next school year. Jill also discussed a t-shirt program that Battleford is doing and it bring Seniors and Students together. T-shirts are \$22/each but a school price of \$16/each. Something for the grades to take part in? This would have to be a fundraiser as opposed to something parent engagement related.
- 3. Old Business Staff were sent a video on the use of the AED Machine. Erin asked if there was other things that go hand in hand with the AED, such as pockets masks, gloves, and triangle bandages etc.
 Snack and Breakfast Program We are good for this year, and continue at 5 days a week. Not sure of what is coming our way for fall funding as we won't know until we get the grant.
 Subway Lunch 98 subs were ordered.
- **4. New Business** Operation Fill a Backpack Salvation Army and Partners in Poverty are in charge of this. Last year 115 backpacks were distributed in Melfort. Brandi has a letter that will be sent home with families, outline the purpose of the program, and how families can make a donation. Tie a Heart Health Activity into the Division 1 Run and Family Picnic. Different

stations, to get heart healthy. Talk to Miss Hufnagel about the activities she had at the Celebration of Learning evening. Erin Wiseman made a motion to purchase 10 Family Swim Passes from the Northern Lights Palace as prizes for this event. Lisa second, and all in favor. Passed.

Meeting ended at 12:52pm